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Summary 

 
The Financing for Development Office of UN-DESA and the International Labour Organization 
organized a lunch time side event on Financing Social Protection Floors on 3 February 2017 
during the 55th Session of the Commission on Social Development. The event was aimed at 
updating Member States and other stakeholders on the outcomes of an expert group meeting, 
organized by DESA/FFDO and the ILO in November 2016, held under the auspices of the Inter-
agency Task Force on Financing for Development.1  

 
The November 2016 expert group meeting explored coherent funding modalities to mobilize 
additional resources for the social protection floor component of the social compact, which was 
committed in the Addis Ababa Action Agenda. It also discussed country experiences with 
financing of social protection floors to explore some lessons learned and raise new or 
innovative ideas for sustainable financing of universal social protection systems, including 
floors. The meeting also served to advance thinking on how to treat social protection floors in 
the thematic chapter of the 2017 IATF report.  

 
The February 2017 event was chaired by Professor José Antonio Ocampo of Columbia 
University, former finance minister of Colombia and ILO Goodwill Ambassador for social 
protection. The meeting was opened by Mr. Marc Denys, speaking on behalf of the Permanent 
Representative of Belgium to the UN, H.E. Mr Marc Pecsteen. Ambassador Pecsteen’s 
statement highlighted the growing importance of social protection in combating social 
exclusion, poverty and protection again shocks. He noted that social protection is referenced in 
several of the SDGs. Finally he suggested that the exploration of coherent funding modalities to 
mobilize additional resources for social protection, building on country-led experiences, should 
be discussed in the upcoming Forum on Financing for Development Follow-up in May.  

 
Ms Shari Spiegel, Chief of Branch in DESA/FFDO reminded the event that social protection is an 
important part of the social compact contained in the Addis Ababa Action Agenda. She 




